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safeguard their well-being. Emergency 
veterinary care must also be available 
during these times. Notification proce-
dures must be documented in the form 
of operating procedures. 

(d) Under what circumstances is eutha-
nasia permitted? As stated in section 
481C(d)(2)(I) of the Public Health Serv-
ice Act, as added by section 2 of the 
CHIMP Act, none of the chimpanzees 
may be subjected to euthanasia except 
when it is in the best interest of the 
chimpanzee involved as determined by 
the SCCC and the Facility Veteri-
narian. Therefore, euthanasia for med-
ical or humane reasons is permitted. 
Euthanasia may be permitted for rea-
sons of health or quality of life of the 
individual chimpanzee, including for 
disease, in connection with trauma, 
complications of aging, or for other hu-
mane reasons. The sanctuary must es-
tablish a policy on euthanasia that will 
provide conditions that must be met 
before euthanasia is permitted and 
guidance for performing euthanasia. 

(1) Methods of euthanasia will be con-
sistent with the most recent report of 
the American Veterinary Medical Asso-
ciation Panel on Euthanasia (2002), un-
less more reliable data becomes avail-
able. When euthanasia is performed, 
the veterinarian will determine the ap-
propriate agent, and it will be adminis-
tered only by properly trained per-
sonnel under the direction of the Facil-
ity Veterinarian. The decision to per-
form euthanasia will be made by the 
veterinarian in consultation with the 
Facility Director or Deputy Director. 

(2) The SCCC will participate in the 
decision in nonmedical emergencies. 
All euthanasia decisions must be re-
viewed by the SCCC, preferably prior to 
euthanasia. In emergencies, where eu-
thanasia has to be performed imme-
diately by the Facility Veterinarian, 
the circumstances and the decision by 
the Facility Veterinarian will be pre-
sented at the next scheduled or special 
meeting of the SCCC. The NCRR 
Project Officer must be notified of the 
euthanasia event within 72 hours by 
electronic or telephonic means. Eutha-
nasia of individual chimpanzees may 
negatively affect the care staff and ap-
propriate counseling and psychological 
support shall be considered. 

§ 9.7 Reproduction. 
Chimpanzee reproduction is prohib-

ited in the sanctuary. Therefore, all 
males must be sterilized by vasectomy 
before acceptance into the system, or, 
as a temporary measure, housed apart 
from females until they are sterilized. 
Vasectomies are advisable because 
they are minimally invasive and be-
cause effectiveness of the vasectomy 
may be validated through laboratory 
testing for semen. Seminal collection 
techniques must be carefully evaluated 
to avoid painful stimuli. Other proven 
methods of birth control may be used 
under special conditions deemed appro-
priate by the Facility Veterinarian and 
SCCC. The Facility Veterinarian must 
determine the appropriate test(s) to 
use to validate sterility. A veterinarian 
experienced in performing vasectomies 
in chimpanzees should perform the op-
eration. Documentation must accom-
pany each male accepted to the sanc-
tuary system attesting to the fact that 
the male has been vasectomized and 
laboratory tests confirm that a seg-
ment of the Vas Deferens has been re-
moved, or that the test used is reliable 
and is negative for sperm. The sanc-
tuary must have a contingency plan for 
handling accidental births that in-
cludes the length of time the offspring 
is expected to remain with the mother. 

§ 9.8 Animal records. 
(a) What records must be maintained for 

chimpanzees in the sanctuary and how 
are they managed? (1) Contractors and 
Subcontractors operating the federal 
chimpanzee sanctuary system must 
maintain appropriate records to allow 
for accountability and disposition of 
chimpanzees under their care as re-
quired by the USDA Animal Welfare 
Regulations (9 CFR 2.35). The records 
may be created and retained in elec-
tronic form. 

(2) The animal records currently re-
quired by the USDA Animal Welfare 
Regulations are also required for these 
standards. Chimpanzees must be indi-
vidually and permanently identifiable. 

(3) Retrievable records must be main-
tained for a minimum of three years 
beyond the disposition or death of each 
chimpanzee in accordance with the 
Animal Welfare Regulations section 
2.35(f) (9 CFR 2.35(f)). Original records 
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